 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1FECA Poll Regarding Field ID
FECA receives funds annually from Federated Insurance Exchange to use for training and loss control.  FECA uses these funds for the annual FECA Operations & Safety Conference, the annual FECA Safety Managers meeting, a FECA DVD training library, back-up camera or sensor systems for the member co-ops, voltage detectors for member co-ops,  subscriptions for all co-ops to J.J. Keller Online,  OSHA 10/30 Hour courses, NRECA LCIP Registration fees, and more.  We are always looking for good ideas to use the Funds in a way that benefits the most member co-ops.
Apparently many co-ops are using or plan to use the Field ID Inspection and Safety Compliance System.  We had a speaker on this new technology at the FECA Fall Safety Managers Meeting last October.  Field ID uses barcodes and ID systems for all of the items that you need to inspect on a regular basis.  Their software is integrated with scanners, which can be used on iPads, iPhones, and android based devices, and provides paperless inspections for up to 50% efficiency gains on safety and compliance work. 

Field ID has offered the Florida Co-ops a special deal through FECA in which FECA would be the main account for the State and all Florida Co-ops interested in joining would have their own separate account under FECA.  Your co-op would use Field ID just as you are now but the pricing would change.  Under this plan, FECA would pay a flat $2,400 per year (using Federated Funds which does not affect the FECA budget) and each co-op that uses the program would pay $1,500 per Full Administrative User per year and $780 per light user per year.  The rates from Field ID have increased each year and this would lock-in the rate for future users.  This would not affect a Co-op that already has a contract with Field ID at a lower rate. We believe that you can switch to the FECA plan if you currently use Field ID and are paying a higher rate.  If enough co-ops join through FECA, the user rates will drop.  Field ID membership for each Co-op is voluntary and your Co-op does not have to join.
Should FECA use $2,400 per year of Federated Funds (does not affect the FECA Budget) to open a statewide Field ID Membership which could lower the cost to Florida Co-ops that currently use or will use the Field ID service in the future?
   __X__ Yes   


 ____No 

Name:  Mark Mosley________________________________________________
Cooperative:  Suwannee Valley Electric Cooperative_______________________________
Return to:
Ray Trusik

Fax # 850-656-5485         E-Mail: rtrusik@feca.com


FECA



2916 Apalachee Parkway



Tallahassee, FL 32301

Please return by March 31, 2014
